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SEPA 2015 in New Orleans, at the Sheraton New Orleans! Starting on Wednesday, March 30th & running through Saturday the 2nd of April, 2016. Submission deadline October 13th, 2015.
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Presidential Message
SEPA will return to New Orleans for the 62nd annual meeting.  New Orleans is one of America's most culturally and historically-rich destinations.  
 
We will have exciting invited speakers and symposia.  There will also be many opportunities to earn continuing education credits and to meet and socialize with old friends and hopefully meet new ones.  When you are not attending the sessions or other meeting events you will have a chance to eat beignets and Cajun food, listen to jazz, tour the French Quarter, ride the trolley through historic neighborhoods, or visit museums.
 
SEPA continues to expand and the Executive Committee has developed new opportunities.  This year for the first time we will have statistical workshops, which will be open to all members for no extra charge (however, those wanting CE credit will pay a modest fee).  Last year we developed an Early Career Award and networking meetings by topic (i.e., lunches, dinners, or drinks) and we will continue those this year as well.  By the way, we always welcome suggestions from members for other strategies to implement.
 
We encourage you to get your submissions ready for the October 13th and November 13th deadlines.  We are often asked about the differences between SEPA and CEPO and where people should submit their work.  The information below should help to clarify the differences and help when you decide where to submit your research.  Please pay special attention to specific requirements for each type of submission when you submit online at 
http://www.sepaonline.com/
 
What is SEPA?  SEPA is the Southeastern Psychological Association founded in 1955.  It is the largest psychological organization in the Southeast.  SEPA’s mission is to stimulate the exchange of scientific and professional ideas across the diverse areas of psychological inquiry and application.  SEPA consists of both professional and student members.
 
What is CEPO?  SEPA was the first regional psychological association to establish a commission to enhance the role of women in the organization.  The mandate of that early commission has subsequently been expanded to include underrepresented groups (i.e., race, ethnicity, gender, age, sexual orientation, and disability).  The commission is now called CEPO (Committee on Equality of Professional Opportunity) and its goals are to increase membership and participation among these groups, to sponsor programming to address their concerns, and to provide role models at the annual meeting. 
 
SEPA’s Professional Program
 
Who can submit to SEPA’s Professional Program? 
•	Full members (i.e., psychology professionals and graduate students)
•	Student affiliates and non-members sponsored by a full member
 
What is the deadline for submission?
•	Submit abstracts to the Professional Program using the online system by October 13th at 6 p.m. (Eastern Time) for review as a poster or presentation
•	Questions: Contact the SEPA main office at sepa@citadel.edu
 
What are the awards that those who submit to SEPA can apply for?
•	Outstanding Professional Paper Award
•	Early Career Award (i.e., for members within 7 years of receiving their doctoral degree)
•	Graduate Student Research Award
•	Student (i.e., graduate and undergraduate) Research Awards for Research on Minorities and/or Women Sponsored by CEPO 
 
Undergraduate Student Research Program (Sponsored by CEPO and Psi Chi)
 
Who can submit to the Undergraduate Student Research Program?
•	Student affiliate members (i.e., undergraduate students)
 
What is the deadline for submission?
•	Submit abstracts to the Undergraduate Student Research Program sponsored by CEPO and Psi Chi, the International Honor Society in Psychology, using the online system by November 13th at 6 p.m. (eastern time) for review as a poster (Note: this is a new procedure this year)
•	Questions: Contact Rihana Mason (rsmason@ec.edu; 706-245-7226 ext. 2675) at Emmanuel College
 
What are the awards that posters in the Undergraduate Student Research Program can be awarded?
•	Undergraduate Student Research Award (Sponsored by CEPO)
•	Psi Chi Undergraduate Research Award (for Psi Chi Members)
 
Should an undergraduate student apply to SEPA’s Professional Program or the Undergraduate Student Research Program?
•	One advantage for submitting to the Undergraduate Student Research Program is the deadline for the abstracts is a month later and often students can use the extra month to complete their projects  
•	Another advantage is that students are then eligible for the awards listed above
•	Also, the Undergraduate Student Research Program is for undergraduates only and the feedback given to students about their submissions is encouraging and supports students’ development as researchers
•	Finally, students are eligible to submit to the Journal of Psychological Inquiry after presenting their poster at the sessions or other meeting events.
 
Thank you all for allowing me to be your President.  We look forward to seeing you in New Orleans. 
 
Jennifer Hughes, Agnes Scott College
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Passing the Presidential Gavel. Pictured L-R: Jennifer Hughes and Elise Labbé
 
 

Al’s Message: SEPA at the Beach in Hilton Head
“SEPA at the Beach” was a great success!  Our 2015 Annual Meeting in Hilton Head, SC was very well attended with 1,617 registrations. We had one day of bad weather but this only meant that the sessions were very well attended.  The facilities were just the right size and lay out with our meeting basically taking over.  A great band played at the presidential reception and many folks danced as if their life depended on it. Our nine CE workshops had their largest enrollment in some time.  Now we turn our attention to a return to New Orleans.  As we have done for the last few meetings in the “Big Easy,” we will be meeting at the Sheraton but will not be there for Mardi Gras.  This year our annual meeting is March 30th - April 2nd with a good time expected for all.  The Electronic Submission System will close  October 13th for SEPA programming and November 13th for CEPO/Psi Chi programing.  Begin planning to submit your work and join us for a good meeting and a good time.
Things at Central Office are going well.  Amy Limehouse Eager keeps me on task and we continue to move the operations ahead in terms of automation.  At times it seems like two steps forward and one back but we continue to move forward.  Hopefully the various glitches we encounter are mainly noticed by us and not too obvious to you.  During the fall and continuing until the annual meeting, we are swamped with e-mails and phone calls.  We try to address these as quickly as possible.  Keep in mind there are only two of us to deal with all the arrangements and questions that arise. Be patient with us.
As some of you know, I retired from The Citadel in May of this year.  I plan on continuing working with the SEPA and we have been allowed to keep the SEPA office on the campus.  With all the space issues on the Citadel campus we are really thankful.  Hopefully my retirement from teaching will allow me to complete the program more efficiently and deal with all the issues that arise in a more timely fashion.
I am looking forward to seeing you all in New Orleans.  Be sure and make your reservations early as we anticipate a large group and that the hotel will sell out.
 
 
Al Finch, SEPA Administrative Officer, The Citadel

SEPA 2016, New Orleans
Annual meeting site preview. For information about membership or next year’s meeting in New Orleans, please contact the Charleston staff (Amy Limehouse-Eager), at 843.953.0772 or sepa@citadel.edu
 
General Information for the 62nd Annual Meeting
 
The Southeastern Psychological Association (SEPA) will hold its 62nd Annual Meeting at The Sheraton New Orleans Hotel March 30th – April 2nd, 2016. New Orleans, known for its unforgettable dining, intoxicating live music, Old World charm and good time living, also makes for an exciting time at the SEPA Annual Meeting. Reconnect with old friends and network with new ones while taking in the sights, sounds and the flavors of New Orleans. Come and be at the heart of it all - don’t miss SEPA 2016!
 
•Date: March 30th - April 2nd, 2016
•City: New Orleans, LA
•Location: Sheraton New Orleans
 
Submission Information
 
Our convenient, time-saving Electronic Submission System (ESS) will enable you to submit proposals from the Internet. In order to access the ESS your dues must be current. You may pay your dues and SEPA Meeting registration with Visa, Master Card, Discover or American Express online at any time at www.sepaonline.com. ESS opens August 15th and closes October 13th . Authors should clearly state the status of data collection and analysis in their proposals. For papers and posters, it is expected that empirically based proposals are based on completed research, or at least on work which is complete enough in terms of data collection and analysis so that preliminary conclusions can be drawn. Reviewers will be instructed to use discretion in evaluating proposals based on incomplete data, and to reject proposals for empirically based papers or posters when data have not yet been collected. Proposals for conceptual or theoretical presentations will be evaluated on the basis of stage of completion as well as quality. Everyone attending the SEPA Meeting must register and receive a name badge. Your badge is your admission ticket to SEPA sessions. Advanced Registration opens August 1st and closes January 31st . After January 31st, registration will be available onsite during the Meeting. 
 
Registration & Payment Information
 
•Register early and save! After October 13th, 2015, the fees will go up.
•Registration forms received after January 31st, 2016, will NOT be processed. You will be required to register on-site.
•For links and more info about registration visit the SEPA website!
•The amount paid towards event registration is non-refundable.
 
Early Bird Registration (August 15th - October 13th):
SEPA members, or affiliate members, whose dues are current		$75
Advanced graduate student members, whose dues are current
   (Two years or more in their degree program)				$75
Student Affiliates, whose dues are current					$50
Professional non-members							$135
Student non-members (undergraduate or graduate students 
with fewer than two years in their degree program)				$100
Non-Psychologist spouse/partner						$35
 
Advanced Registration Categories (October 14th - January 31st):
SEPA members, or affiliate members, whose dues are current		$90
Advanced graduate student members, whose dues are current
   (Two years or more in their degree program)				$80
Student Affiliates, whose dues are current					$65
Professional non-members							$150
Student non-members (undergraduate or graduate students
with fewer than two years in their degree program)				$115
Non-Psychologist spouse/partner						$50
 
On-Site Registration Categories (March 30th – April 2nd):
SEPA members, or affiliate members, whose dues are current		$100
Advanced graduate student members, whose dues are current
   (Two years or more in their degree program)				$80
Student Affiliates, whose dues are current					$80
Professional non-members							$165
Student non-members (undergraduate or graduate students 
with fewer than two years in their degree program)				$130
Non-Psychologist spouse/partner						$60
 
 
 
Hotel Information
 
The Sheraton New Orleans Hotel boasts a superb location, bordering the French Quarter and just steps away from the Mississippi River. The Ernest N. Morial Meeting Center, the Warehouse Arts District, the Aquarium of the Americas, Bourbon Street and the Superdome are all nearby, as are major malls - including Riverwalk Marketplace and Canal Place. Fresh from a $50 million revitalization, the Sheraton offers 1,110 non-smoking guest rooms and reflects New Orleans charm. Many rooms have views of the Mississippi River or French Quarter. Warm décor is anchored by the plush Sheraton Sweet Sleeper® Bed. Sample regional cuisine at Roux Bistro or enjoy a cocktail fountain-side at the enchanting Pelican Bar. Work out in our Sheraton Fitness center. Relax at the outdoor pool.  Hotel link below.
 
 
Book Your Room for the The 62nd SEPA Annual Meeting!
You can also copy and paste the following link into a web browser:
https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/events/start.action?id=1504282291&key=262C25A1
 
Amy Limehouse-Eager, the Citadel
photo by Sheraton[image: sheraton-new-orleans.jpg]

SEPA Awards 2015
Report on the 2015 Graduate Student Research Award
 
 
The winner of the 2015 graduate student research awards was Leslie Hodges of Georgia State University.
 
Kelly Cate, University of North Georgia[image: image-2.png]
Pictured L-R: Leslie Hodges, Kelly Cate
SEPA Graduate Research Award 
 
*This award is NOT the same as the CEPO Student Research Award.
 
Ca$h Award$ for Out$tanding Re$earch
 
SEPA is again pleased to offer recognition and cash awards to graduate students for outstanding research. The awards can be for research in any area of psychology.  The awards committee will nominate a selection of the submissions for presentation in a special paper/poster session at the 2016 SEPA Meeting. The selection of winner(s) will be made based on the presentations in that session.  First place winner receives a $200 award.  Additional award(s) may be made at the judges’ discretion.   

ELIGIBILITY:  The sole or first author, as described in the APA Publication Manual, must be a graduate student in a regionally accredited psychology program. The submission must be sponsored by a current SEPA Member, unless the submitting graduate student is a post-masters student and SEPA Member.  The paper cannot be simultaneously submitted to other SEPA competitions or programs. However, legitimate submissions that are not nominated for consideration will automatically be reviewed for the SEPA program. Participants are limited to a maximum of TWO submissions as sole or first author.  The deadline for competition submission is October 13th, 2015 at 6:00 PM Eastern Time.  

HOW TO SUBMIT:  Persons who are presently Members or Student Affiliate Members of SEPA can submit through the Electronic Submission System (ESS) on the SEPA website at www.sepaonline.com – you must have a valid e-mail address on file with the SEPA office, and your dues must be current before you can use the ESS.  Prepare the submission as for any other paper submission.  As you begin the submission process, choose “SEPA Graduate Student Research Award” to indicate that your paper should be judged for the SEPA Graduate Student Research Award.  
Please do not submit research proposals; 
The study must have been completed. Do not submit manuscripts.

JUDGING and PRESENTATION:  Three to four judges will evaluate each abstract. Entries will first be reviewed for acceptability in the Meeting program. Acceptable papers will then be judged in the competition in terms of overall quality, potential importance, and innovation. Authors of all papers deemed to be of special merit will be invited to present their work in a special session. Awards will be announced and cash awards will be presented at the Meeting.  Submission implies agreement to present at the SEPA meeting (as is the case with any other accepted submission).  Authors of submissions that are not accepted for the special session but that are accepted for the program will be notified in the usual manner, and their names will be listed in the printed program.  All winners (and co-authors if they attend the Meeting) must register for the Meeting in the same manner as any other participant.  Authors who are selected to present their work in the Graduate Student Research Award paper session will be expected to be present for the awards ceremony on Friday evening.
 
For additional information contact Dr. Kelly Cate
University of North Georgia, 208 Barnes Hall, Dahlonega, GA 30597
706-864-1443, Kelly.cate@ung.edu
DEADLINE:  Tuesday, October 13th, 2015 Six PM Eastern Time 
VIA SEPA Electronic Submission System
 
Report on the 2015 Outstanding Professional Paper Award
 
 
The winner of the 2015 OPPA award was Lawanda Cummings, Ph.D. from Paine College.
 
Rosemary Phelps, University of Georgia[image: image-3.png]
 
Pictured L-R: Lawanda Cummings, Rosemary Phelps
 
Outstanding Professional Paper Award 
 
The SEPA Executive Committee, with funding under a grant from the American Psychological Association (APA) Science Directorate, seeks to encourage the oral presentation and eventual publication of high-quality scientific research by professional members at the annual meetings. Since 2000, the APA has provided funding for awards to be given for outstanding scientific papers presented at the annual SEPA meetings.  The Outstanding Professional Paper Award (OPPA) comes with a prize of $500.00. Although a single award usually is made, the OPPA Committee has the option of naming co-winners or first-, second-, and third-place winners should the committee judge multiple papers meritorious.  (If more than one winner is selected, the $500.00 will be divided between or among them.)  
 
ELIGIBILITY
•The sole or first (senior) author, as described in the APA Publication Manual, needs to be a professional member of SEPA in good standing at the time of the 2015 meeting.
•The paper may report empirical research, or it may be theoretical so long as clear empirical foundations exist.
•The paper must be presented orally by the senior author.  
•Entry for the Outstanding Professional Paper Award is by nomination only.  Eligible authors whose abstracts are judged by the Program Committee to be of particularly high quality will be invited to submit their papers for the award.  Those authors who agree to and who do submit their papers one month prior to the meeting will be eligible to be considered for the award.
 
SUBMISSION and JUDGING
•Submit your abstract via the Electronic Submission System (ESS) by the submission deadline of Tuesday, October 13th, 2015 at 6:00 PM Eastern Time.  
•Submit only completed research (not in-progress or proposed research).  
•Your abstract will be reviewed in the usual manner by the Program Committee.
•Authors of abstracts that meet the eligibility requirements and receive the highest ratings (see above paragraph) will be asked whether they wish to have their papers considered for the Outstanding Professional Paper Award.
•Those authors who wish to have their submissions considered for the award must submit a complete copy of the paper, which will form the basis of their presentation to the chair of the OPPA committee, at least one month prior to the meeting.  The text of the paper should be no longer than 12 manuscript pages; additional pages may be used for references, tables, and figures.  The entire manuscript should conform to the rules of APA manuscript style.
•Members of the OPPA Committee will attend the author’s presentation, and the committee will consider the quality of both the previously submitted paper and the presentation equally in determining the winner(s).
 
For additional information contact:
Dr. Laurie Couch
Dept. of Psychology
Morehead State University
l.couch@moreheadstate.edu
Report on the 2015 Early Career Award
 
 
The committee responsible for this year's Early Career Research Award was chaired by Dr. Michael Beran (Georgia State University).  The other committee members were Sharon Pearcey (Kennesaw State University) and David Washburn (Georgia State University).  An ad hoc member also was added to evaluate some presentations due to one applicant being from the same institution as were two of the judges.  This was Bonnie Perdue (Agnes Scott College).  
 
39 applicants indicated their desire to be considered.  Five papers were included in the program session on Friday afternoon to highlight the ECRA finalists.  Those papers (with presenting finalist author in italics) were:
 
Creating the Sound of Sarcasm. Sara Peters, Newberry College and Amit Almor, University of South Carolina
Mediators of Insight Problem Solving in High School Students. Tifani Fletcher, Caitlyn Burt, Joshua Lanham, West Liberty University; Samantha Fields, and Matthew McBee, East Tennessee State University
Mental Health Benefits of Long-Term Wilderness Therapy for Combat Veterans. Shauna Joye and Zachary Dietrich, Georgia Southern University
In Good Company: Social Network Diversity Protects College Men against Perpetrating Sexual Violence. Kevin Swartout, Georgia State University; Wojciech Kaczkowski, Sewanee: The University of the South; and Carolyn Brennan, Georgia State University
The Role of Vascular Risk Factors in Age-Related Inhibitory Control Deficit. Alexandra Roach, University of South Carolina Aiken; Samual Lockhart, University of California Berkeley; and Charles DeCarli, University of California Davis
 
The winner of this year’s award was Kevin Swartout for the paper entitled “In Good Company: Social Network Diversity Protects College Men against Perpetrating Sexual Violence.”
 
For more information on who is eligible for the early career award see the guidelines on the next page. Consider encouraging your newest hires to apply.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Michael Beran, Georgia State University
 
 
 
 
 
Early Career Research Award Guidelines
 
Guidelines for submissions:
 
1.	Early Career is defined as having received doctoral degree no more than 7 years prior to the time of the annual meeting.
2.	Empirical paper – Must be an empirical paper.
3.	First author – To be considered for the award, you must be the first author.
4.	Presentation – To be considered for the award, you must be the presenter.
5.	Criteria for Manuscript to be submitted prior to the meeting – Maximum of 17 pages of text (not including - title page, abstract, ref, tables, figures).  This paper is due by email submission to the program chair three weeks before the meeting.[image: image-4.png]
Pictured L-R: Kevin Swartout, Mike Beren
Report on the 2015 Mentor Award
 
Mentors are those who develop relationships with young faculty and students to foster their goals and professional lives.  These important relationships are recognized by the SEPA each year in the Mentor Award.  Nominations are solicited from the membership and judged by a committee.  This year the committee was composed of Dr. Georgina Hammock, Dr. Jennifer Hughes, and Dr. Rebecca Marcon and chaired by Dr. Elise Labbé-Coldsmith. 
Dr. Larry Bates was chosen as this year’s recipient.  He joins eleven other notable professionals who also have been awarded this prestigious award.  SEPA thanks all who nominated outstanding mentors this year and encourages nominations for the 2016 award.  
Elise Labbé-Coldsmith, University of South Alabama[image: image-5.png]
Pictured L-R: Larry Bates, Elise Labbé
Past Mentor Award Recipients:
2004 - Mike Rulon of Covenant College, Lookout Mountain, Georgia
2005 - Wallace Kennedy of Florida State University, Tallahassee, Florida 
2006 - Christopher Leone of University of North Florida, Jacksonville, Florida
2007 - Stephen Nowicki of Emory University, Atlanta, Georgia 
2008 - Charles Brewer of Furman University, Greenville, South Carolina 
2009 - Sandra Willis of Samford University, Birmingham, Alabama 
2010 - Susan Walch of University of West Florida, Pensacola, Florida 
2011 - Merry Sleigh - Ritzer of Winthrop University, Rock Hill, South Carolina 
2012 - Tammy Lowery Zacchilli of Saint Leo University, Saint Leo, Florida 
2013 - Christian End of Xavier University, Cincinnati, Ohio 					2014 - Jennifer Hughes, Agnes Scott College, Atlanta, Georgia
2015 – Larry Bates, University of North Alabama, Alabama[image: image-6.png]
 
Mentors and Students learning together at a poster session

SEPA History Project 2015
We organized the usual history sessions for the 2015 meeting of the Southeastern Psychological Association (SEPA) in Hilton Head Island, South Carolina. The department history symposium included an updated history of the department at the University of South Alabama (the SEPA president’s institution) and histories of departments at Clemson University, Spelman College, and Wofford College. Debra Sue Pate organized the Eminent Southeastern Psychologists Symposium that included papers about Edward H. Loveland (SEPA president in 1977), Augustus C. Blanks, and Lelon J. Peacock. The Peacock paper had been scheduled for the 2014 meeting but was postponed because of the illness of the presenter. A paper about David E. Clement (SEPA president in 1988) had been planned but was not presented because of the absence of the presenter. The Historian's Address was entitled "Gender Inequity in SEPA’s Governance."
Although a symposium about early graduates of a doctoral program in the southeast had been considered, one could not be developed for the 2015 meeting. Such a symposium had been presented in 2014, and one may be presented in 2016. The symposium would include a brief history of the development of the doctoral program and papers by or about the early graduates of the program.
The governance documents and papers presented in history sessions have been or will be added to the SEPA archival collection. The entire set of programs is being digitized and will be available in PsycExtra within the next few months, but an exact schedule is not known. Other documents, such as printed newsletters, are being prepared for submission to PsycExtra.
Anyone who has historical documents about the SEPA, particularly the first or second program or photographs, is invited to contribute the material to the SEPA archives. If your university has the papers or other documents of former SEPA members, please give me the information about the collection for inclusion in a SEPA database.
If you would like to participate in any of the SEPA History Project events, please contact either of us (jpate@gsu.edu or debra.pate@jsums.edu). You also may send suggestions for improving the SEPA History Project to either of us.
 
 
James L. Pate, Georgia State University
Debra Sue Pate, Jackson State University

Continuing Education 2016
The Raymond D. Fowler Continuing Education Program
 
I am pleased to announce that the SEPA Continuing Education program has a new name: the Raymond D. Fowler Continuing Education Program. Dr. Fowler was instrumental in bringing CE to SEPA, and served as the program’s director for many years. He even organized several CE cruises (a tradition we may have to reinstate!). We are very grateful to Ray’s children and wife Sandy for graciously agreeing to the name change as a way to honor Dr. Fowler’s exceptional legacy.
 
Thank you to all the excellent presenters this past year in Hilton Head for providing a fantastic selection of workshops. Please join us for some exciting continuing education programs in New Orleans in March 2016. We hope to be able to offer innovative options.
 
Do you have an idea for a continuing education workshop? Are you interested in sharing your expertise in a particular area of practice? We are currently looking for strong, innovative workshop presentations for the 2016 SEPA meeting in New Orleans. Topics can include innovative, empirically supported interventions; best assessment practices; ethical issues; supervision; research or statistical methods; teaching; industrial-organizational topics; and many more. Past presenters are always welcome to submit, but we would like to strongly encourage new presenters as well. 
 
If you have an idea for a CE workshop, but are unsure if you should submit, please feel free to contact me for more information. To submit an application, please obtain an application form from the SEPA website. **WORKSHOPS ARE NOT SUBMITTED THROUGH THE ESS LIKE OTHER SUBMISSIONS** If you have difficulty accessing the form, please contact me directly at the information provided below. Completed workshop applications should be emailed directly to me at jkeeley@psychology.msstate.edu.
 
I am also excited to announce that, starting next year in New Orleans, workshop leaders will receive complementary registration to the SEPA meeting, in recognition of their contribution.
 
We hope to offer a wide variety of interesting and engaging continuing education workshops for the 62nd meeting of the SEPA in New Orleans. We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Jared Keeley, PhD
Director of Continuing Education, SEPA
jkeeley@psychology.msstate.edu
(662) 325-4799

Report on CEPO 
 
The Committee on Equality of Professional Opportunity (CEPO) has highlighted programming on women and minority issues in SEPA for the past 44 years. For the 2014-2015 annual meeting, Dr. Dawn Szymanski, associate professor at the University of Tennessee Knoxville, was our invited speaker. Dr. Szymanski discussed the role of external and internalized heterosexism influenced lesbian, gay, and bisexual persons’ lives, and on psychosocial health in particular. 
We also had a successful symposium on women’s issues, titled Intimate partner violence, sexual assault and harassment: Causes, correlates, and consequences. 
•	Dr. Caroline Clements and Victoria Bennet of the University of North Carolina Wilmington spoke on Coping and psychopathology across the abuse spectrum; 
•	Dr. Jane Stafford at University of South Carolina Aiken’s talk was on Victims’ psychosocial well-being after reporting sexual harassment in the military; and
•	Dr. Suzanne Swan, University of South Carolina Columbia, spoke on Just a dare or unaware? Outcomes and motives for perpetrators or witnesses and victims of drugging (“drink spiking”) on three college campuses. 
If you are interested in putting together a symposium on women’s issues or minority issues, have questions about the CEPO student research awards, or are interested in being involved in CEPO in any way, please contact Amy Lyndon, CEPO Chair, at aelyndon01@indianatech.edu. 
 
One issue that has come to light is in regards to the CEPO Student Awards for Research on Minorities and Women, which are often mistaken for the SEPA Graduate Student Paper Award. 
•	The CEPO Student Awards for Research on Minorities and Women are given to graduate and undergraduate students who turn in a complete paper on research on either women or minorities. 
•    CEPO offers a 1st place award for the best paper on women ($250), a 1st place award for best paper on minorities ($250), and a 2nd place runner up, which can be on either women or minorities ($100). 
•    The deadline is October 13th, 2015. 
•    Papers are reviewed by at least 3 reviewers to choose the winners, who then present at a special session at the SEPA meeting. 
•	The SEPA Graduate Student Research Award is given to only graduate students who submit abstracts on any topic. 
 
 
CEPO Award Winners
 
First Place: Minority  
 
Analyzing Cross-Cultural Female Interpretation of Nonverbal Expression. Alannah Rivers, Melissa Rodriguez, and Stephanie Moody, Wesleyan College[image: pasted-image.png] 
 
Pictured L-R: Alannah Rivers, Stephanie Moody, and Melissa Rodriguez
 
 
 
First Place: Women 
 
Patterns in Sexual Offending: Attitudes, Risky Behaviors and Childhood Experiences. Dorothy Dator and Jacquelyn White, University of North Carolina at Greensboro[image: pasted-image-1.png]
 
First Place Women (L-R) Dorothy Dator and Jacquelyn White
 
Student Awards for Research on Minorities & Women Sponsored by CEPO  	
 
This award program is NOT the same as the CEPO/Psi Chi Undergraduate Research Program. 
This award is NOT the same as the SEPA Graduate Student Research Award.
 
The Southeastern Psychological Association's Committee on Equality for Professional Opportunity (CEPO) offers its annual student research competition for outstanding papers in two categories:
 
1) Women's Issues		2) Minority Issues
 
Examples of acceptable topics include, but are not limited to, the following:
 
			Gender or Minority bias in research		Lifestyle and health problems
			Legal/economic problems				Sex and/or race differences
			Gender or Minority role development		Bias in assessment/therapy	
			Social & political factors				Ethnic minority issues
			Educational equity/access				Employment access/equity									
AWARDS:   The following cash awards will be presented at the SEPA Meeting:  
 
First Place in Women’s Issues - $250 / First Place in Minority Issues - $250 / Second Place Overall - $100
 
ELIGIBILITY: Graduate or undergraduate students in psychology or related disciplines are eligible. A student who is not a member of SEPA may submit an application for membership or be sponsored by a SEPA member. If the paper is co-authored by a faculty member, the student must be the first author as described by the APA Publication Manual and be able to present the paper if it is accepted for the award.
 
SELECTION CRITERIA: Papers will be selected by a four-person review committee using the following criteria:  Excellence in research design, relevance, importance, style, and innovation.
 
SUBMISSION: If you are interested in having your paper considered for an award, please submit your full-length (8-10 pages without references) manuscript in APA format through the Electronic Submission System (ESS).  This system is accessible through the SEPA Web site at www.sepaonline.com  for dues-paid members.  Be sure to select “CEPO Student Research Awards” TO INDICATE YOUR PAPER SHOULD BE JUDGED FOR THE CEPO STUDENT RESEARCH AWARD.
 
ONLY PAPERS MEETING THE FOLLOWING REQUIREMENTS WILL BE REVIEWED:
 
Full-length papers must be brief (8-10 pages of double-spaced text; the page count does not include references, graphs, or tables).  Please do not submit a full-length thesis. Show the title of the paper on the full-length copy, but show no name or institutional affiliation.  Make sure not to mention name or institutional affiliation in the text of the manuscript. Papers will be given blind review by the judges, and author information will be available only to the award program chair.
 
As you begin the submission process, choose “CEPO Student Research Awards” TO INDICATE THAT YOUR PAPER SHOULD BE JUDGED FOR A CEPO STUDENT RESEARCH AWARD.  Your advisor will be asked to verify that the work is primarily your work. Papers not selected for awards, but deemed appropriate for SEPA presentation, will automatically be considered for the SEPA program.  Further program information can be obtained from the Program Chair listed below.  The deadline for this competition is Tuesday, October 13th, 2015 at 6:00 PM Eastern Time.
 
CALL FOR JUDGES: Please consider volunteering to serve as a judge for the Student Research Awards, or nominate a colleague who might be interested in serving as a judge. Judges from underrepresented groups are especially needed. Please contact Dr. Holland if you wish to volunteer.
 
Lindsay J. Holland, Ph.D.
Assistant Professor, Psychology
Chattanooga State Community College 4501 Amnicola Highway
Chattanooga, TN 37406-1097
Phone:  (423) 697-5532     Fax:  (423) 697-2467     e-mail:   lindsay.holland@chattanoogastate.edu

SEPA Invited Speakers 
SEPA is pleased to announce its invited speakers for the 2016 Annual Meeting in New Orleans.   We are excited to have these eminent professionals share their research and insights with us, and expect that their talks will appeal to a broad range of SEPA attendees.
 
Oscar Barbarin, Ph.D.
 
Oscar Barbarin, Ph.D. has served as the Lila L. and Douglas Hertz Endowed Chair in Psychology at Tulane University, and will begin a new appointment as Chair of the African American Studies Department at the University of Maryland in August 2015.  Dr. Barbarin has published widely on the socio-emotional development of children, particularly boys of color.  He has a distinguished record of service relevant to the psychological and developmental sciences and has been recognized with multiple national appointments and awards.  He will speak on Paradoxes in the Development of Boys of Color.
 
Pam Imm, Ph.D. 
 
Pam Imm, Ph.D. is a practicing community psychologist in Columbia, South Carolina.  She has worked as a program evaluator with nonprofit agencies and community coalitions, and has published several impactful research articles with colleagues as well. A strong advocate of integrating research into practice, Dr. Imm is recipient of the 2015 Distinguished Practice in Community Psychology Award from the Society for Community Research and Action (APA Div. 27).  Her talk, It sounds like a good idea, but is it really working?, will focus on evaluation and prevention in community settings.
 
Paschal Sheeran, Ph.D. 
 
Paschal Sheeran, Ph.D.  is a Professor in the Social Psychology program at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  His research focuses on the roles of self-regulation and intention in effecting behavioral change. A prolific and widely-cited scholar, Dr. Sheeran has been elected Fellow of multiple professional societies.   Dr. Sheeran will speak about The Psychology of Health Behavior Change.
 
We hope you will join us to hear these and other outstanding speakers in New Orleans!
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Call for Nominations
	Our annual SEPA meetings are a great time to network, learn new things, present the work we are doing in our chosen areas of psychology and introduce our students to professional psychology meetings. The organization, however, does not run itself. It needs dedicated individuals who are interested in helping SEPA stay current and continue in its mission to disseminate information about psychological science. With that in mind, please consider nominating yourself or colleagues for one of the positions on the executive committee that will be coming available in the next year – the President Elect, Member-at-Large and Secretary. Please note that you are free to nominate up to 3 people for each position. A list of current executive committee members and past presidents since 2000 is provided below. Although past presidents are not allowed to hold that office a second time, they are allowed to serve on the committee in other roles. To nominate someone for one of the positions, you should contact Dr. Elise Labbé, the Election Chair. She can be reached either by email (elabbe@southalabama.edu), mail Dr. Elise Labbé, Department of Psychology, 307 University Blvd. N., University of South Alabama, Mobile, Al 36688 or phone 251-460-7153. Nominations should be submitted to Dr. Elise Labbé by October 8, 2015.
 
	Elise E. Labbé, University of South Alabama
 
 
 
Current Executive Committee
 
Karen Brakke, President Elect
Jennifer Hughes, President
Elise Labbé, Past President
Sharon Pearcey, Secretary-Treasurer
James L. Pate, Historian
Debra Sue Pate, Associate Historian
A. J Finch, Jr., Administrative Officer
Amy Lyndon, CEPO Chair
Michael J. Beran, Member-at-Large
Laurie Couch , Member-at-Large 	
Kelly Cate, Member-at-Large
Jared Keeley, Director of Continuing Ed 
Chuck Robertson, Newsletter Editor
 
Past Presidents Since 2000	
 
2000-2001, Sheila Eyberg
2001-2002, Mervyn K. Wagner
2002-2003, Richard D. Tucker
2003-2004, Stephen H. Hobbs		
2004-2005, A. J Finch, Jr.			
2005-2006, Jean Spruill			
2006-2007, Lillian M. Range		
2007-2008, Deborah South Richardson	
2008-2009, James L. Pate			
2009-2010, David Washburn		
2010-2011, Patricia Donat		
2011-2012, Debra Sue Pate
2012-2013, Steve A. Nida	
2013-2014, Georgina S. Hammock
2014-2015, Elise Labbé
 

Updates about SEPA 
Networking meetings for Professional Development.
 
Sign-up on site to meet and talk with colleagues:
•Animal Cognition — Mike Beran
•CEPO — Amy Lyndon
•Cognition — Chuck Robertson
•Mindfulness — Elise Labbé
•Teaching — Jared Keeley[image: image-8.png]
Cognition meeting on Hilton Head
Make your plans for Future SEPA meetings:
 
 
2017 in Atlanta, GA
The 63rd Annual Meeting will be in Atlanta, GA, March 8th - 11th at the Grand Hyatt Atlanta in Buckhead.
 
2018 in ….
 
 
Our students at SEPA and CEOP poster sessions[image: image-9.png][image: image-10.png][image: image-11.png][image: image-12.png]
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